
 

Dear Parents  

 

This has been a term in which our students have 

continued to show off off their many talents. 

 

This week will see two performances of the 

Performing Arts Showcase, combining the 

talents of the Art, Dance, Drama, Music and PE 

teams.  I am sure that all involved will build on 

the success of last yearõs show!  We will share 

some of the highlights (- hard to choose!) with 

the whole school in our final assembly on Friday. 

 

It was also good to see so many of our students 

taking part in the Henley Youth Festival.  Gillotts 
Voices and the Chamber Group both took part 

of the HYF Prom at the Kenton Theatre and the 

Gillotts School Year 7 Dance Project took part 

in the final event.  Many other individual 

students also contributed in myriad of ways. 

 

We were also able to celebrate with prize 

winners from last yearõs Year 11 at our Annual 

Presentation Evening.  It was great to welcome 

them back and hear how much had happened 

since last August.  Before the awards were 

presented Jennifer Leach gave an inspirational 

talk. She is a poet, writer and artist, and 

Director of Outrider Anthems, an arts company 

that seeks to change hearts and minds through 

creativity.  An ôOutstanding Achievement and 

Attitudeõ overall award was presented 

to Romilly Hryczanek.  Three students were 

presented with the award for Contribution to 

the School ð Jack Broadbent, Ieuan Price-Davies 

and Olivia Vail for being fantastic lead students 

and for spearheading the activities to raise over 

£6,000 for Pump Aid. 

 

 

April 2017  

Parentsõ Newsletter 
'Non Nobis Solum'  

Please could I remind parents of the importance of 

students being properly equipped for school?  

However well organised they were in September, a 

number of students are now arriving without the 

basics ð pens, pencils, rubber, ruler, calculator, 

coloured pencils, glue ð which slows down the start 

of lessons and hence progress.  Getting the basic 

sorted for the start of the new term is essential! 

 

I hope that you and your families will be able to 

enjoy some relaxation over the holidays, and that 

the spring weather will continue during the break!  

But, Year 11, remember to stick to those revision 

timetables!  We are recommending 3 hours per day, 

6 days per week, as a minimum. 

 

Catharine Darnton 

Headteacher 
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You may recall that we had some issues in September with students wearing black trainers to school.  It 

has been long established at Gillotts that trainers are not part of our uniform.  Unfortunately, a number 

of sport shoe manufacturers brought out black trainers over the summer, I suspect in the hope that they 

would somehow ôget roundõ this rule, which is also commonly in place across many schools. 

A number of parents wrote to us to say that they had bought the sports shoes believing that they would 

be acceptable and that they could not have anticipated that we would see these sports shoes as trainers.  

We therefore decided to allow a number of styles on a temporary basis, pending a fuller review.  This 

review has now been completed, involving both members of the Leadership Team and the Governing 

Body.   

We will continue NOT to allow trainers to be worn, and this includes a number of styles that we have 

deemed to be minimally acceptable this year.  In order to clarify the definition of a trainer, the guidance 

below will be added to our uniform rules and will be enforced from September 2017.  The advance no-

tice should ensure that all shoes purchased for the new school year will be compliant with the rules. 

Thank you in advance for your support with this matter 

Ms Catharine Darnton 

Headteacher 

Shoes 

Black shoes, leather or leather-look, closed back and front (no trainers, boots, sandals, Velcro straps). 

The pictures below are a guide to the range of acceptable styles. 

Please note trainers or trainer-style shoes are not acceptable, for example: 

Clarification of School Uniform Policy in Relation to Shoes  
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Back in December, the Government launched a consultation into changing the way that school funding is 

distributed.  They want to introduce a National Funding Formula so that similar schools get similar fund-

ing.  Although before this time there was some coverage in the press about schools worrying about 

funding levels, this consultation has caused a huge amount of coverage, including ITV choosing to film at 

Gillotts for their national news bulletins.  So I thought it would be good to update you on what the is-

sues are for us.  Essentially there are two separate problems. 

 

The overall amount of funding for education is now insufficient 

 

Since 2010, schools have received the same amount of funding, in cash terms.  At Gillotts, this means the 

total funding per pupil over the past five years has been as follows: 
 

 
 

Since 2010, we have had to cope with general inflation, nationally imposed pay rises, and rises in pension 

contributions, amongst other pressures.  As a result, the overall cost of running the school has increased 

by 14%..  To cope, we have reduced spending on IT, on the premises and on curriculum re-

sources.  However only about 20% of our spending is on areas such as these ð about 80% of our ex-

penditure is on staff.  We have now, like many other schools, reached the point where we will have to 

cut staff in order to cut costs further.  This puts at risk class sizes, the quality of the curriculum, and the 

quality of pastoral support we can provide.  Many Headteachers are saying that this is neither a wise nor 

a safe thing to do ð hence the campaign for the overall spending on education to be increased. 

 

The proposed National Funding Formula does not work 

 

The formula as proposed would mean a further cut to our income of over 1%.  Oxfordshire has always 

been a relatively poorly funded authority so it had never crossed our minds that a ôfairerõ formula would 

make us a loser! Oxfordshire as a whole only gains 1.5% - just about enough to cover one yearõs cost 

pressures.  The Association of School and College Leaders (ASCL) has calculated that the 10 best-funded 

areas on average receive grants of £6,297 per pupil, compared with an average of just £4,208 per pupil in 

the 10 most poorly funded areas. You can see from the table above that we are much nearer the bottom 

than the top! 
 

So, whatõs gone wrong?  Well the consensus is that the formula gives too low a value of guaranteed per 

pupil funding.  This has been done to ensure that pupils with additional needs (because they are disadvan-

taged, or did not achieve well at primary school) receive significant additional funding.  Of course making 

sure there is sufficient money to support such pupils is really important, but so is providing a proper ed-

ucation for the students who do not fall into these categories - and that means putting a teacher in front 

of a reasonable sized class for every hour of the week. 

 

So what can we do? 
 

Gillotts is in a relatively strong position because we are a successful school and we do also have a re-

serve, put aside in the early days of being an academy against exactly such difficult times as we are facing 

now.  However it is important that we both secure additional funding for education and change the pro-

posed National Funding Formula before we have to make changes to our curriculum and support struc-

ture that would perceptibly affect the quality of what we do. 

 

Please write to your MP ð you can find who this is here: http://www.parliament.uk/mps-lords-and-offices/

mps/ 

 2012/13 2013/14 2014/15 2015/16 2016/17 

Funding per pupil Ã4,791 Ã4,748 Ã4,623 Ã4,731 Ã4,758 

Update on School Funding  

http://www.parliament.uk/mps-lords-and-offices/mps/
http://www.parliament.uk/mps-lords-and-offices/mps/
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 Ask him or her to raise your concerns with the Chancellor of the Exchequer and with the Secretary of 

State for Education and to report back to you.  We all know that, under austerity, very hard decisions 

have to be made about spending and lobbying from constituents really does make a difference. 

 

A number of you have asked if you can donate in order to help us ð we are very grateful for these offers 

and will be launching a School Fund to enable those of you who wish to give regularly to do 

so.  However at Gillotts we also strongly believe in the principle of free, high quality state education for 

all. It is a principle we continue to campaign in support of and a childõs education at the school will never 

be affected by their parentsõ willingness or ability to contribute. 

 

 
David Gorsuch                              Catharine Darnton                                     John Print 

Chair of Governors                            Headteacher                                         Governor 

                                                                                                                Chair of Finances and  

                                                                                                                  Resources Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent View  

Parent View is an online questionnaire for parents and carers to feed back to Ofsted on their childõs 

school. It is now the main mechanism that Ofsted use to gather parentsõ views at the time of an inspection. 

There are just 12 questions to answer. The questions look at the key areas such as happiness, safety, 

progress, quality of teaching, behaviour and school leadership. The final question asks if you would 

recommend the school to another parent. Everyoneõs responses are put together and are available to view 

on the Parent View website. In order to minimise the risk of abuse, you are required to register and create 

a password. We would be very pleased to have your ongoing feedback of what you think of the school ð 

please visit http://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/ 

 

Holidays in term time  

You should be aware that amendments have been made by the Government to the regulations concerning 

pupil attendance at school. These amendments came into force on 1 September 2013.  Headteachers do 

have the discretion to grant leave, but they should only do so in exceptional circumstances. If a 

headteacher grants a leave request, it is for them to determine the length of time that the child can be away 

from school. This leave is unlikely, however, to be granted for the purposes of a family holiday.  Parents can 

be fined for taking their child on holiday during term time without consent from the school. 

 

Whilst we have always refused requests for leave in term time if we felt the reason for the request for not 

sufficiently strong, this change means that granting leave in term time will really on be in exceptional cases.  
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In September, students were allocated either £15 or £25 (depending on year group) to spend on printing 

through the school year.  This is sufficient for 375 or 625 black-and-white sheets, a figure which was 

based on studentsõ usage in previous years and increased to reflect teachersõ use of Google Classroom as 

a means of quickly and easily sharing resources with students. Additional funding has also been made 

available to teachers to print past exam papers; a task which often students were asked to do them-

selves. 

Most students are still within their allocated balance however some - in particular those who prefer to 

read from paper rather than on-screen, and those without a printer at home - are starting to run low. 

We are therefore introducing a scheme which enables students to buy additional credits for use with the 

school printers. These can be purchased through Student Services in £5 packs, which equates to 125 

black-and-white (or 20 colour) pages. Any credits which students in Years 7 to 10 have purchased but 

not used by the end of Term 6 will be carried across to September. 

I would also like to remind students colour printing is significantly more expensive than black-and-white 

printing, at 25p per page compared to 4p. It is therefore important to ensure colour is only used when 

critical, e.g. final versions of work not any drafts. 

 

Continuing from my recent articles about digital footprints and sharing  

information online, I would like to highlight a social media service which has 

attracted a lot of coverage recently. Connecting with strangers on Snapchat 

has always been possible, however it can be difficult to find people you donõt 

already know; Yellow changes that. Like dating sites aimed at adults, Yellow 

allows users to search for people by age, gender and geographic location, 

view their profile pictures and then connect with them, in Yellowõs case, this 

connection is via Snapchat. The NSPCC have described Yellow as òTinder 

for teensó and raised concerns over the lack of checks about who joins. The 

NSPCC created fake profiles on the site, claiming to be teenagers. There was no attempt to verify either 

their identity or age, and they were quickly able to access suggestive photos of teenagers then start  

private chats with them on Snapchat. Many news and e-safety sites have written about Yellow, one of the 

more comprehensive articles is http://www.hulldailymail.co.uk/yellow-app-is-like-tinder-for-teens-warns-

nspcc/story-30186924-detail/story.html. 

Social websites are constantly changing and new ones are appearing all the time, in part because  

teenagers want to use sites their parents and teachers donõt know about.  Guidance for parents about 

some of the most popular social websites and apps can be found at https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/

parents/Support-tools/How-to-guides and https://www.net-aware.org.uk however it is also important to 

be aware of general e-safety principles which can be applied to all social websites and apps. One source 

of such information is Vodafoneõs Digital Parenting Magazine, available at http://www.vodafone.com/

content/dam/vodafone-images/parents/assets-2016/pdf/Digital%20Parenting%20Magazine%20Issue%

205.pdf. 

Mr Jones 

IT Services Manager and e-Safety Co-ordinator 

Printing Credits  

Social Networks, including ôTinder For Teensõ 
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DARWIN NEWS  
Tutee of the Term  

DSS/CW - Angus Fraser 

DFD -  Jack Carey 

DFMW - Daisy Weiser 

DHJR - Ollie Mckinnon 

DJAS - Grace Spencer 

DJLG - Charlie James 

 

 

 

ORWELL 

NEWS  
Tutee of the Term  

OACM - Molly Jones 
OAWC - Talia Blain 

OCH - Amy Tillyer 

OCLE - Phivi Jackson 

OGMO - Ruby Borg 

OJAW - Neave Jordan 

OJDG - Della Luke 
 

 

 

 

 

 PANKHURST NEWS  
 Tutee of the Term:  

 PSF - Sophia Hahn 

 PSC - David Lama 

 PLOS - Charlotte Wallis 

 PSJW - Sophie Dodd 

 PCAD/ND - Daisy Feeney 

 PCD - Daisy Green 

 PHRW - Luke Davies 

 PLSS - Alex Lynskey 

 PKJS - Kala Green 

 PSR/CMR - Anabelle Hoogenberg 

  

DGS -  Kiri Cheesman 

DLN - Gaia De Gaspari 

DABY -  Jodie Gutteridge 

DJD - Elise Reed 

DROM - Ellie Vockins 

DYF - Maria Korsunova 

 

 

OJWZ - Ben Harrison 

OLKA - Abishek Thapa 

OLUH - Daisy Green 

OSEL - Rebecca Barry 

OTWN - Ria Nyangiti 
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Gillotts Students who left last year were invited back to the school for our annual Presentation Evening 

two weeks ago. 

Jennifer Leach gave an inspirational talk before the awards were presented to students. Jennifer is an  

artist, writer, and director of an arts company. She shared her journey with Gillotts Leavers, using her 

personal story and creative ventures to encourage them to navigate their own way through life ahead 

with authenticity, integrity, community, and in fellowship with our environment. And urging them to do 

all of this with the greatest sense of fun.  

The first awards presented were for ôacademic resultsõ and ôachievement and effortõ in each subject. 

Three students were presented with the award for Contribution to the School- for being crucial in  

raising £6,000 for Pump Aid through various activities and being outstanding lead students. These  

students were Jack Broadbent, Ieuan Price-Davies and Olivia Vail. An overall award was presented to 

Romilly Hryczanek for Outstanding Achievement for her hard work, motivation and diligence culminating 

in a fantastic set of GCSE results. Other highlights included:  

- Jagoda Clark for Achievement and Effort in History. For gaining a result which was 2 grades higher than 

she anticipated- a fantastic achievement. 

- Louis Saraff for Achievement and Effort in Maths. Helped by an exam result of 88%, Louis gained a C 

grade in Maths when his target was an F! 

- Rachel Hyde for excellent Geography results. Consistent hard work and gaining a fantastic 398/400 

UMS points! 

Catharine Darnton said, òIt was fantastic to see so many of Year 11 2015-16 and to catch up on all the 

news since they left us.  It was also good to pause and remember their successes ð and how much we 

miss them!ó 

 
Credit to Henley Herald for Photo 

Presentation Evening  


